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At 2:00 pm on 7.9 of the heavenly calendar in the 5th year of the Cheon Il Guk, (July 20, 2017 of the 

solar calendar), True Parents visited Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center and looked around 

the construction site of the HyoJeong Café. True Parents entered the construction site of the HyoJeong 

Café and listened to the explanation from the chairperson of the HyoJeong Global Unification 

Foundation, Seok-byeong Kim, looking at the blueprint. True Parents encouraged everyone in the field at 

the construction site of HyoJeong Café to keep going as they were.  

 

After that, True Parents listened to the progress report from the Vice President Myong-kwan Lee and 

showed us a big smile on her face. International President Sun Jin Moon, WFWPI President Yeon Ah 

Moon and President Gi-seong Lee attended with True Parents. 

 

In accordance with True Mother's words, the HyoJeong Café is located in front of the Original Sanctuary, 

the starting point of Chung Pyung Holy Ground. This is the pilgrimage course of the Holy Ground, where 

all of humanity can experience True Parents' heart of devotion. At the observatory, we can look out at 

Seonin Peak and Cheonshim Lake. It is planned so that people can experience True Parents' ocean 

providence through the "Marina" facilities.  

 

The Dedication Ceremony will be held with True Parents on 7.19 of the heavenly calendar in the 5th year 

of the Cheon Il Guk (Sept. 9, 2017 of the solar calendar).  


